
 

 

1407 W. North Temple, Suite 310 
Salt Lake City, Utah 84116 

  
   

 
August 18, 2016 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND HAND DELIVERY 
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Attn: Gary Widerburg 
 Commission Secretary 
 
RE: Notice of Intent to File Sustainable Transportation and Energy Plan (“STEP”) Act 

Initiatives  
 Docket No. 16-035-__ 

On March 29, 2016, pursuant to Senate Bill 115, the STEP Act was signed into law.  Utah Code 
Annotated §54-20-103 authorizes a large-scale electric utility to seek approval from the Public 
Service Commission of Utah (“Commission”) to establish a program that promotes customer 
choice in electric vehicle (“EV”) charging equipment and service.  U.C.A. §54-20-103(3) requires 
that before the utility seeks approval from the Commission, it must seek input from: (a) the 
Division of Public Utilities (“DPU”); (b) the Office of Consumer Services (“OCS”); (c) the 
Division of Air Quality (“DAQ”); and (d) any person that files a request for notice with the 
commission.  

The purpose of this letter is to notify the Commission and interested parties that Rocky Mountain 
Power (the “Company”) intends to submit a filing for approval of various STEP initiatives in early 
September 2016.  The Company intends to include the EV incentive program as part of that filing. 

In accordance with §§54-20-103(3)(a), (b), and (c), the Company met with the DPU, OCS, DAQ, 
and several other parties May 10, 2016 to seek input for an EV incentive program.  To comply 
with §54-20-103(3)(d), the Company respectfully requests that the Commission issue a public 
notice by August 19, 2016, if possible, to allow any additional persons not previously involved to 
file a request for notice with the Commission of their desire to provide input on the Company’s 
proposed EV incentive program.  This will allow the Company to seek input from those persons 
prior to submitting the EV incentive program for approval.  

An original and nine (9) copies of this request will be hand delivered to the Commission.  
Electronic versions of this filing will also be provided to psc@utah.gov.  
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It is respectfully requested that all formal correspondence and staff requests regarding this matter 
be addressed to: 
 
By E-mail (preferred):  datarequest@pacificorp.com 
         
By regular mail:  Data Request Response Center 
    PacifiCorp 
    825 NE Multnomah Blvd., Suite 2000 
    Portland, OR 97232 
 
Any inquiries regarding this matter should be directed to Bob Lively at 801-220-4052. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jeffrey K. Larsen 
Vice President, Regulation 
 
cc: Division of Public Utilities 
 


